
Ballyclog & Donaghenry

Last week the schools closed for 
the summer holidays and with 
that a little bit of childhood 
returned to us all as we cast 

our minds back to the gloriously hap-
py days of youth when two months of 
unbroken freedom and fun lay ahead 
and all the work and worry of the year 
could be forgotten again.  There’s wis-
dom in youth because in our young 
days we had it right – so much of what 
we worry and work at during the year 
comes and goes and life moves on 
whether it does well, terrible or some-
times not at all and sometimes it’s 
good and healthy to just take a break 
and leave it all to one side for a little 
while.  The older we get (and I even say 
it as a youngster myself) time seems 
to move all the quicker and before we 
know it another year has come and 
gone and become just another period 
of time that has passed us.  Over the 
next two months maybe we could take 
a lesson from the children of our Par-
ish and take a little break from rou-
tine too.  It’s a great thing to rest and 
relax, to give extra time to family and 
friends, to waste time laughing and 
enjoying and just to forget the wor-
ries of life for a while.  It’s healthy to 
take a break, and this summer I hope 

you all get the chance to do just that 
– get away from normal life, do noth-
ing for a little while, spend extra time 
with your loved ones, travel and treat 
yourselves or just enjoy a little care-
free time with those who matter most.

Since last summer we’ve all been terri-
bly busy and I would just like to say a 
little thanks to all who have been busy 
helping in the life of the Parish – to all 
who help in the Churches in any of 
our ministries, to our sacristans and 
to those who help in the Office and 
the grounds, to our choirs and musi-
cians, servers, collectors and coun-
ters, to those who help the sick and to 
all who are part of Parish life - thank 
you for your time and efforts.  A spe-
cial thanks to Fr Murphy, Fr Seery and 
Deacon Malachy for their warm kind-
ness and generous service to us all.  To 
all of you who join each week, thank 
you for your support, your friendship 
and your loyalty to us. As always, you 
have made it a privilege and pleasure 
to work among you.   May you all en-
joy the rewards of happiness, health 
and laughter over the next few months.

With best wishes for the summer,

Fr O’Neill

There will be no bulletin during the months of July and August but if anyone has 
notices which they would like to publicise during these months they can be included in updates on 
the Parish Website by contacting the Parish Office at coalislandparish@yahoo.co.uk

Internet Broadcasting: Mass and other services will be broadcast each day over the internet. 
The operator of the system is Fr. Eugene O'Neill PP, Parochial House, Coalisland, Tel 8774 0221, 
to whom queries should be referred.

Bulletin Sponsors: A special words of thanks for your generosity and support to all who 
sponsored our Parish Bulletin over the past few months.

The Parish Office is open Tuesday and Wednesday from 10am - 4.30pm
Fr Eugene O’Neill: 8774 0221 / Fr Aidan: 8774 0302 / Fr Michael Seery: 8773 9133

Parish email: coalislandparish@yahoo.co.uk      
Parish Website: www.ballyclogdonaghenry.org
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Ordination of Fr Michael Router as Auxiliary Bishop of Armagh

Saturday 20 July
7.00pm Vigil Mass in St Patrick’s Cathedral.

During the Mass, the blessing of the Pontifical Insignia will take place. As we gather on the 
Feast of the Dedication of St Patrick’s Cathedral, Archbishop Eamon will bless Bishop Michael’s 
Pastoral Ring, Staff and Mitre. After Mass, there will be Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 
concluding with Benediction at 8.30pm, during which time we will pray for Fr Michael as he 

begins his new ministry.  Everyone welcome.

Sunday 21 July
3.00pm Ordination Ceremony in St Patrick’s Cathedral.

Monday 22 July
7.30pm Mass of Thanksgiving in St Malachy’s Church, Armagh.  Fr Michael will celebrate his 
first Mass of Thanksgiving, to give thanks to God for his calling as Bishop and to pray God’s 
blessing on his work and ministry in the years to come. After the Mass, he will impart his 

blessing to all present.  Everyone welcome.

  



Rosary at Our Lady’s Grotto Sunday at 7 pm and Monday to Friday at 8 pm.  
The Divine Mercy Chaplet every Wednesday @ 7.00pm in Holy Family Church.

Baptisms are held in the Holy Family Church on the second and fourth Sunday of each 
month at 1 pm and in St Mary's Church, Stewartstown on the third Sunday of each 
month immediately after Mass. Please give one month's notice. Baptisms are to be 
booked through the parish office, 8774 0221, or email coalislandparish@yahoo.co.uk. 
A meeting for parents and godparents will take place on the Wednesday evening 
before Baptisms in the O’Brien Room, 7.30 pm to help parents and godparents prepare 
for the Sacrament and to complete all necessary paperwork.

Collection:  Sunday 23rd June: Envelopes: £1817.79     Offertory: £1171.57
Many thanks for your generosity.  If anyone would like to make a donation by cheque 
please make cheques payable to "Coalisland Catholic Church".
If anyone would like to arrange donations to the Parish by Standing Order, please contact 
the Parish Office for any necessary details.  Thank you to those who already contribute in 
this way.
Lately Deceased: Please pray for Malachy McCrory; Eamon Hughes;  Fr Patrick Mackle; 
Lily Coleman; Kevin Gervin

Blessing of the Graves 2019
St Mary’s, Stewartstown – Sunday 28th July, 7.00pm
St Mary & St Joseph’s, Brackaville – Sunday 4th August, 7.00pm
First Friday: Friday 5th July is the First Friday of the month, the sick and housebound will 
be visited in accordance with the arrangmeents made with their local clergy.
First Friday Cup of Tea in the O'Brien Room after 10.00am Mass on Friday 5th July.  All 
welcome.

Triduum of Prayer - July 7 – 9 July 2019 - St Patrick’s Cathedral, Armagh
In preparation for the unveiling of the new statue of St Oliver Plunkett, marking the 350th 
anniversary of his appointment to the See of Armagh and honouring all Martyrs.
 

Sunday 7 July - 5.30pm Mass and Prayers  
Theme: St Oliver: Man of Faith - Homilist: Canon Benedict Fee
Monday 8 July - 7.30pm Mass and Prayers  
Theme: St Oliver: Man of Courage - Homilist: Fr Anselm Brumwell, Downside Abbey
Tuesday 9 July - 7.30pm Mass and Prayers and Unveiling of Statue         
Theme: St Oliver: Man of Peace - Homilist: Archbishop Eamon Martin

Michaela Foundation -  The Summer Camp 2019 will take place Monday 8th July - Friday 
12th July in St. Patrick's Primary School Ardboe. Registration and further information about 
the camps is available online at www.michaelafoundation.com

Blood Donation Session - Cornmill Centre, Coalisland on Friday 5th July from 2pm - 
4pm and from 5.15pm - 8pm.

All-Ireland Pro-Life Rally will be held in Dublin on Saturday 6th July.  Mass will be 
celebrated at 1pm in St. Saviours Church, Dominic St. before the rally. Bus stopping in Clonoe 
and Dungannon. Book your seat now. Call Catherine 07557 977579 or 028 9027 8484

Coalisland Fianna GFC have places remaining for Target Training which starts on Mon 
1st July - Weds 3rd July, 11am-1pm, suitable for 9-14 years.  £25 per child.  Discount available 
for 2+ family members.  Contact Steven:07739262827 email:stevemc11@hotmail.co.uk

Mary's Meals would like to thank all who took part in the recent annual Canal walk which 
raised £766.00.  This will feed 55 children for another year!

Summer Time Contact Numbers for Clergy
Summer is finally here and I'm sure we're all looking forward to a bit of a break sometime 
in the coming months, and maybe for things to get a little bit quieter.  Yet over the summer 
months I’m very conscious that you will still need your Priests from time to time, especially in 
circumstances of tragedy, loss or sickness.  With Summer here it might not always be possible 
for a Priest to be in the Parish at all times, but in an emergency please don’t hesitate to contact 
any of the Priests in our Pastoral Cluster.  Contact numbers can be found below.

Fr O’Neill – Brackaville – 02887740221  Fr McCallion – Brocagh - 02887738381
Fr Murphy – Coalisland – 02887740302  Fr McGuigan – Moortown - 02886737236
Fr Seery – Stewartstown – 02887739133 Dean Donaghy – Dungannon - 02887722775
Canon Fee – Clonoe – 02887749184 Fr McCann – Dungannon - 02887722631

Holy Family Church  

Weekday Masses Monday to Saturday @ 10 am  
Confessions: After 10am Mass on Saturday except in case of a Funeral  
First Friday Confessions: Thursday 4th July, 6.00pm

St. Mary’s Church, Stewartstown 

Perpetual Novena & Mass on Monday evening at 7 pm. 
Weekday Masses: Monday 7pm; Tuesday - Friday: 10am 
Flowers for 7th July: C McLernon & D Murphy
Minister of the Eucharist for 7th July:

St. Mary & St. Joseph’s Church

Novena & Mass: Every Monday evening at 7.30pm
Weekday Mass: Friday 7.30pm MM and 1st Anniversaries by arrangement.  
Month’s Mind: Lily Coleman, Monday 8th July, 7.30pm
Month’s Mind: Malachy McCrory, Friday 12th July, 7.30pm


